
 

 

20th April 2022 
 

Dear Parents/Carers, 
WELCOME BACK! 

 

I hope you all had a restful Easter break and enjoyed the lovely weather! 
 

As we prepare for our summer term, we welcome two new members of the Cardinal Pole community, Ellie Connolly, 
Deputy Headteacher gave birth to a little girl and Jeremy Owusu, our Year 8 Pastoral Manager had a new addition 

of a little boy during the holidays.  We wish them all well!    We say farewell this term to Simone De Souza, Head 
of Business and congratulations to Katie McNae, Business teacher who has been promoted to the Head of 

Department.   We also welcome back Mantaqaa Hassan, for this term only who will be supporting our Business 

Department. 
 

New Catering Company - Chartwells 
We also welcome our new catering company, Chartwells and I hope students and staff will enjoy the refreshed 

and updated menu plans (see draft menus attached) subject to review, working alongside our School Council.  This 

will however involve a small increase in the set menu price by 5p, but the additional cost is now inclusive of a 
Radnor juice drink (previously, this was an additional 80p). Therefore better value for money overall. We are 

looking shortly to move to a 500ml refillable flavoured water as part of the meal deal.  Further details to follow. 
 

Key Dates 
See the dates listed below:-    

 

Key Dates Events 

Wednesday 20th April 2022 Year 11 & 13 students in school only (online work provided for all other year 
groups) 

Thursday 21st April 2022 Whole School Return 

Friday 22nd April 2022 Headteacher’s Parent Forum 

Tuesday 28th April 2022 Year 8 HPV Second Dose 

Monday 2nd May 2022 Spring Bank Holiday (School Closed) 

Tuesday 10th May 2022 Year 9 DTP/Meningitis Vaccinations 

Monday 30th May 2022 Half Term 

Thursday 2nd June 2022 Whitsun Bank Holiday  

Friday 3rd June 2022 Platinum Jubilee Bank Holiday  

 

Vacancies: We are currently advertising an Apprenticeship post with our Site Team, which will involve learning 
about supporting the daily running of a school (full training given), several Teaching Assistant vacancies and a 

Pastoral Support Manager post.   If you or someone you know may be interested in any of these roles please 
contact our HR Officer, Stacey Wright for further information.   

 
Yours sincerely 

    
Ms J Heffernan    Mr A Hall 

EXECUTIVE HEADTEACHER     HEADTEACHER DESIGNATE 




